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WASHINGTON, D.C. 

I S S U E D :  September 6 ,  1977 

The National Transportation Safety Board is investigating the head-on 
collision of two rapid transit trains of t h e  Greater Cleveland Regional Transit 
Authority on the Shaker Heights Line near 92nd and Ilolton Streets, on July 8, 1977. 
The collision resulted in 57 injuries. 

Trains are governed on this line by signals of an automatic block signal 
system. The double-track line is signalled for train movement in onIy one direction 
on each track. A t  the time of the accident, trains were operating in both 
directions on the south track because track work was being performed on the north 
track. This singIe-track operation was confined to the area between Pennsy 
Crossing and Shaker Square, a distance of approximately 3 miles. The single-car 
trains collided on a curve, approximately 1,500 feet east of the Pennsy Crossing 
crossover. 

Preliminary investigation has revealed a serious dei-erit>i.utioii iz :!x 
effectiveness and maintenance of the signal system on this line. In the distance 
between Pennsy Crossing and Shaker Square, over 150 bond wires, which are used to 
connect the ends of the rails to insure electrical cofitinuity of the signal system, 
were not connected on the south track. One of the signals displayed a "Red" aspect 
regardless of the block occupancy and a t  least one signal did not operate a t  all. 
Operators malting repeated trips past such malfunctioning signals soon lose their 
respect for them and continued operation wider these conditions encourages non- 
compliance with the signal system. 

Although the Safety Board has not determined the cause of the collision on 
the Shaker Heights Line, the condition of the block signal system should be 
immediately corrected. Therefore, the National Transportation Safety Board 
recommends that  the Greater Cleveland Regional Transit Authority: 
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TODD, 
Members, con 
participate. 


